Green School Update 

10/7/13
Four Objectives
1.  Habitat Restoration – COMPLETED! 


-- Schoolyard habitat restored.  Educational signs posted.  Weeding and watering schedule to resume in spring 2014.  Fence to be sealed and stained on Oct. 27 garden work day.


-- Monarch waystation worked!  Several chrysalises were spotted on milkweed.


--Many smaller activities were part of restoration and will apply towards meeting our objective (e.g., removing invasives)

2.  Structures for Environmental Learning – TO BE COMPLETED IN SPRING

-- “Kinder-Garden” Nature Trail completed.  Signs posted.  Weeding and watering schedule to resume in spring 2014.


--  Outdoor classroom.  Diana and Anne to work on proposal in fall 2013.  Building to begin in spring 2014


--  Birdhouses in habitat.  11 baby wrens fledged!


--  Rain barrel with grade 2 – proposal to be submitted in fall 2013.
3.  Reduce/Reuse/Recycle – COMPLETED

-- Trash-free days are big success. To be held every Tuesday for “practice” with homeroom competition on last Tuesday of month


-- Recycling signs and monitors in classrooms


-- Dotty/SCA initiative for recycling posters last year


-- Raccoon Tribune and directories online now


-- Recycling cans used at all outside events (picnic, field day)


-- Terracycle

4.  Energy Conservation – NEED AN ACTIVITY!

-- “Power Down” guidelines distributed


-- Energy Conservation assembly and home energy audits?
Curriculum – PARTIALLY COMPLETED 

--  Anne will contact grade-level chairs to meet with them in November.  Will review what we have so far for each grade and different subjects.


--  We have a ton of documentation but grade-level chairs need to help me fill in the blanks and make sure it’s accurate.

Professional Development – NEED A BIT MORE

**  Requirement is that at least 10% of teachers have participated in environmental education PD.  Majority are engaged in enviro education activities affiliated with the school.  All staff is aware of Green School application process. Examples:

-- Staff uses meetings as forum to discuss environmentally-themed lessons and share environmental/outdoor success stories

-- Teachers attend workshops such as Project WET, Leave No Trace

--  Environmental speakers at staff meetings

--  Staff member(s) attend MAEOE conference in Feb 2014

So far, we have this:

 -- Candice—will attend mosaic workshop in Dec to make outdoor mural by garden in future

  --  Lynn—Eco-Scout training over the summer

  -- K teachers last year were trained by CVP on “Growing Up Wild”

  -- Mrs. DeHart is forwarding emails from Tom Melito about training opportunities.

  --CVP is happy to do grade-level training on a multitude of topics during planning periods

Celebration – COMPLETED 
  -- Towson Times article about gardens

  -- Towson Times pictures about Earth Week/snap pea tasting

  -- Green Team bulletin board

  -- Earth Week activities 2013

  -- Art Show 2014 will have “green theme”

  -- Monthly brouhaha about Trash-Free winners

  -- Environmental announcements and vocab words in the morning

  -- Assemblies in 2112-13, 2013-14: Junk Man, Chippy the Chipmunk, others

Community Partnerships – COMPLETED
1.  CVP:

  -- Continues to advise RW on schoolyard habitat, made slate labels

  -- Taught 1st grade how to tag and release monarch butterflies for migration.  
  
    

  --  Provided bearskin, skull, and tracks to K classes for bear unit

  --  Developed Beaver Program for RW Girl Scout troops.  Six troops attended.

2.  Home Depot

--  Donated $100 in gift cards to help finance new split rails

3/4/5 The Perennial Farm, Sun Nurseries, American Native Plants

--  Donated native perennials for gardens

6.  Riderwood parents

--  donated soaker hose to be permanently installed in garden

--  provided many hours of free labor to install gardens and split rail fence

7.  Lowes and Sears --  Saved huge cardboard boxes for us to  send in terracycle shipments

8.  Girl Scout Troops – made birdhouse and mosaic stepping stones for garden

